RESPONDING OFFICER: DEPUTY PHILIP CHANDLER
SUPERVISING OFFICER: CHIEF INVESTIGATOR CAROL DUDLEY

DATE: 5/4/23 TIME: 11:10 PM

On the night of Thursday, May 4th, 2023, Deputy Philip Chandler
responded to a call made by an employee of the Stranger Creek
Library. According to said employee, a patron using the exterior
book-drop noticed a man badly injured in the alley behind the
building.

Upon responding Deputy Chandler observed the man was extremely
mangled and deceased. Tire tracks indicated he was run over by
an automobile multiple times.

On his person the Deputy found a wallet with his I.D. and
confirmed his identity as Daniel Miller. He had $300 cash in his
wallet, likely ruling out robbery as motive to the crime. The
responding officeralso found a handwritten note in his coat
pocket.

Members of the book club the victim attended that night were
briefly questioned. A statement from a woman who lives adjacent
to said alley was also taken.

The library has no security cameras. The neighbor had an Amazon
security camera on her porch, facing the opposite direction of
where the incident took place.

Investigators are confirming witness statements and suspect
alibis as well as gathering additional information. They are
pursuing all leads.
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